MLA Youth Services Section – June 7, 2011 Meeting Minutes                             Meekins Library, Williamsburg, MA
Attendance – Molly Collins (YSS Chair – Burlington), Carol Geary (Secretary - Sutton), Meg Anastasi (Springfield/Williamsburg), Erin Daly (Chicopee), Robin Brenner (Chelmsford), Sharon Colvin (Vice-Chair - Chelmsford), Clayton Cheever (Past-Chair - Boston), Michael Williams (Georgetown), Peter Struzziero (Metheun)

Minutes March 15 – approved

Teen Choice Book Awards – Discussion about the status of the Teen Choice Book Awards and the decision was made to invite members of the Teen Choice Book Award committee to the next YSS meeting in September. Decisions will be made then about YSS participation with the committee and whether a subcommittee will be formed of members interested in the awards. Reservations were shared about the process of the book award committee to date.

MLA Executive Committee/Budget Update – Clayton Cheever and Molly Collins attended the MLA executive committee meeting. There was a discussion about a budget for the YSS section for the upcoming year. The goal of YSS in encouraging more participation in membership of MLA was made. A budget was approved as follows:

$500 - graphic design/YSS brochure

$3700 – food for the teen summit

$1000 – teen event speaker

$1500 – children’s event

MLA approved allowing the YSS section to sponsor an event on a break even basis, so that the cost for participants could be discounted.

Report Sarah Sogigian – (via phone) Teen Summit at MLA made a profit. Teen Summit may be moved to the fall of 2012 since the MLSA conference will be held in the spring that year. The MLA conference committee is looking at sites for the annual conference in 2012.
Timeline – For YSS projects - graphic design work in the fall, children’s event in the winter and teen event in the spring. Goals were discussed of increasing YSS section membership and participation.     
Bylaws – Clayton will be the point person for the project of updating YSS section bylaws. Language needs to be changed to reflect one region in MA. Any changes need to be posted thirty days before a vote on changes can be made. A wiki will be created to work on this.

Children’s Standards – They were last done in 2005. Standards from other parts of the country will be reviewed. A committee will be formed to work on this and work done through a wiki so there can be virtual participation. Experts in the field of children’s services will be asked to assist with this project. Committee members must be MLA/YSS section members.

Future Meetings Schedule – It was decided that the frequency of meetings would be every other month, beginning with September. Meetings will be on Thursday mornings. The full schedule will be posted online and on the YSS Facebook page. Discussion was made about having the first part of each meeting begin with a business meeting and then a speaker/or discussion topic. There was also the thought that each other meeting could highlight a speaker/topic.
Survey – Molly will work on a survey to send to membership to get input into what kinds of goals/programs that YSS should pursue in the upcoming year. The survey will be posted on the wiki so that others on the YSS committee can help with the development of the survey.

Teen Book Festival – The committee will have a representative to the Boston Book Festival to give input into teen authors/events. There has been discussion about a stand-alone teen book festival but that idea is on hold for now.

Meeting adjourned at 12:14 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Geary, YSS secretary
